Hawkers after Independence

Newspapers and News Websites

Newspapers and News Websites

"'No new licences for hawkers' policy won't be relaxed: Kim San," Straits Times, 14 March 1973, 6. (From NewspaperSG)

"10 hawker centres to be built," Today, 9 October 2011, 12. (From NewspaperSG)

"A toast before the show?," Straits Times, 30 May 1986, 35. (From NewspaperSG)

Alfred Hedwig and Audrey Perera, "<u>Hawker centres or shocker centres?</u>," *Straits Times*, 6 October 1985, 2. (From NewspaperSG)

"Boat Quay food centre opens today," Straits Times, 14 September 1983, 13. (From NewspaperSG)

"Centre to train future hawkers," Straits Times, 18 May 2012, 1. (From NewspaperSG)

"<u>East Coast food village to undergo sea change</u>," *Straits Times*, 12 August 2013, 1. (From NewspaperSG)

"<u>East Coast seaside hawker centre to be rebuilt</u>," *Straits Times*, 21 February 2002, 6. (From NewspaperSG)

Esther Ng, "More hawker centres in the works?," Today, 26 September 2011, 6. (From NewspaperSG)

Feng Zhengkun, "2 bodies to start training would-be hawkers," Straits Times, 9 January 2013, 6. (From NewspaperSG)

Feng Zhengkun, "Most of hawker panel's ideas accepted," Straits Times, 11 May 2012, 4. (From NewspaperSG)

Fion Kanagasingam and Elaine Ho, "<u>Hawkers worried about grading</u>," *Straits Times*, 17 April 1998, 44. (From NewspaperSG)

"Government to build 10 more hawker centres," New Nation, 7 November 1973, 3. (From NewspaperSG)

"<u>Hawker centres have been regularly upgraded</u>," *Straits Times*, 11 June 2020, B7. (From NewspaperSG)

"<u>Hawker fare: Teach it or lose it Preserve and perfect hawker fare</u>," Straits Times, 22 August 2010, 1. (From NewspaperSG)

"Hawkers move to Transit Food Centre," Straits Times, 10 September 1983, 10. (From NewspaperSG)

"Hawkers worried about grading," Straits Times, 17 April 1998, 44. (From NewspaperSG),

"<u>Health ministry committee to plan hawker centres</u>," *Straits Times*, 23 August 1971, 11. (From NewspaperSG)

"How the street food scene evolved," Straits Times, 2 September 2018, C6. (From NewspaperSG),

"<u>Larger stall spaces provided at new and redeveloped centres</u>," *Straits Times*, 11 February 2021, A23. (From NewspaperSG)

"Maxwell hawker centre a hit after facelift," Straits Times, 18 March 1987, 26. (From NewspaperSG)

"Minister suggests: Sell city as a food paradise," Straits Times, 2 July 1994, 31. (From NewspaperSG)

"More hawker centres soon," New Nation, 28 March 1973, 3. (From NewspaperSG)

"More stallholders making the grade," Straits Times, 12 January 2001, 3. (From NewspaperSG)

"NEA grading system sound & robust: Yaacob," The New Paper, 23 April 2009, 8. (From NewspaperSG)

Neo Chai Chin, "More-structured training among ideas to preserve hawker culture," Today, 11 January 2016, 2. (From NewspaperSG)

"New food court gets old patrons," City Weekly, 1 May 1998, 6. (From NewspaperSG)

"New hawker centre," The New Paper, 21 February 2002, 6. (From NewspaperSG)

"New licensing scheme for food establishments from 2023," Straits Times, 26 October 2021, B1. (From NewspaperSG)

"New ministry's \$5m plan for hawker resettlement," Straits Times, 25 September 1972, 19. (From NewspaperSG)

"Scenic food stalls for city workers," New Nation, 16 April 1973, 5. (From NewspaperSG)

"Seven of 20 hawker centres planned are already operating," Straits Times, 3 December 2019, B8. (From NewspaperSG)

"Seven towns to get new hawker centres," Straits Times, 7 March 2012, 3. (From NewspaperSG)

Simon S. C. Tay, "The evolving journey of hawker centres and hawker culture," Straits Times, 29 October 2018, A18. (From NewspaperSG)

Tan Wang Joo, "2 super hawker centres for the city," Straits Times, 27 August 1971, 26. (From NewspaperSG)

"T. F. Hwang takes you down memory lane," Straits Times, 1 October 1983, 20. (From NewspaperSG)

"Teens embrace hawker culture," Straits Times, 27 August 2018, 9. (From NewspaperSG)

"The familiar stalls will soon disappear," New Nation, 8 August 1972, 7. (From NewspaperSG)

"The last hawkers to be resited," Straits Times, 29 April 1986, 21. (From NewspaperSG)

"The scattering of Satay Club," Straits Times, 20 November 1994, 32. (From NewspaperSG)

"Waterloo Street hawkers to move out," New Nation, 20 October 1978, 5. (From NewspaperSG)

Government Records and Websites

"Addenda health," <u>Parliamentary debates: Official report</u>, 21 December 1965, col. 413. (From National Library Singapore, call no. RCLOS 328.5957 SIN)

"Budget, Ministry of Health," <u>Parliamentary debates: Official report</u>, 30 December 1965, col. 802. (From National Library Singapore, call no. RCLOS 328.5957 SIN)

National Environment Agency. *Managing Hawker Centres and Markets in Singapore*, 17 March 2025, https://www.nea.gov.sg/our-services/hawker-management/overview

"Second Reading of the Environmental Public Health Bill," <u>Parliamentary debates: Official report</u>, 16 December 1968, cols. 396–424. (From National Library Singapore, call no. RCLOS 328.5957 SIN)

Books

Lai Chee Kien, <u>Hawker centre food: Ambrosia for the people</u> (Singapore: Achates 360 Pte Ltd, 2021). (From National Library Singapore, call no. RSING 641.595957 LAI)

Lai Chee Kien, *Early hawkers in Singapore*, 1920s to 1930s (Singapore: Focus Publishing: National Heritage Board, 2020). (From National Library Singapore, call no. RSING 381.18095957 EAR)

Lily Kong, <u>Singapore Hawker Centres: People, places, food</u>, (Singapore: National Heritage Board, 2023). (From National Library Singapore, call no. RSING 381.18095957 KON)

Ryan Kueh, <u>From Streets to Stalls: The History and Evolution of Hawking and Hawker Centres in Singapore</u> (Singapore: World Scientific Publishing Company, 2024). (From National Library Singapore, call no. RSING 381.18095957 KUE)

Articles and Chapters

Kwek Mean Luck, "Singapore: A skyline of pragmatism," In Ryan Bishop, John Philips and Yeo Wei-Wei (Eds.), <u>Beyond Description: Singapore Space Historicity</u>, (London: Routledge, 2004), 118. (From National Library Singapore, call no. RSING 307.1216095957 BEY)

Wong Hong Suen. "A taste of the past: Historically themed restaurants and social memory in Singapore," In Sidney Cheung and Tan Chee Beng (Eds.), <u>Food and Foodways in Asia: Resource, Tradition and Cooking</u>. (London: Routledge, 2007), 124. (From National Library Singapore, call no. R 394.12095 FOO)